

ASX Announcement

9 March 2022

Retirement of Executive Director and Postponement of General Meeting

Predictive Discovery Limited (ASX:PDI) ("**Predictive**" or "the **Company**") announces that its Executive Director Mr Paul Roberts has advised the Company that he intends to retire from the Board of Directors effective 30 June 2022.

Mr Roberts' legacy at Predictive, and indeed in the wider mining industry, will always be the discovery of the world class Bankan Gold Project in Guinea. He has worked diligently and tirelessly for 14 years for the Company, often under extremely difficult and challenging conditions. The onset of the Covid-19 pandemic saw Mr Roberts spending significant periods of time away from his family both in Guinea and in varied quarantine arrangements. Through every set of circumstances he encountered, his professionalism and dedication to the task shone through and as a result the Company and all its stakeholders are in an enviable position as Bankan enters its next phase.

Predictive is pleased to advise that Mr Roberts will remain in an advisory capacity to the Company following his retirement from the Board.

The Company has commenced a process to add additional skills and strength to its Board to coincide with Mr Roberts' retirement.

Simon Jackson, Chairman of Predictive said:

"Whilst I will be sad to see Paul leave the Board in June, I hope he will enjoy significantly more time with his family and friends. Paul is and always will be an integral part of the Predictive story and I am sure that Andrew Pardey and his team will run with the baton that Paul has passed as we continue to grow and expand the Bankan Project."

Andrew Pardey, Managing Director of Predictive said:

"The discovery of Bankan has and will change Guinea and Predictive forever and Paul should be extremely proud that his hard work will have such a significant impact. As we take the project forward into the future, I am delighted that Paul has agreed to remain an advisor to Predictive and I will continue to value his knowledge, input and perspective."

As a consequence of Mr Roberts' pending board retirement, the Board has resolved to postpone the upcoming General Meeting scheduled to be held 4pm WST on 9 March 2022 to a later date. Shareholders will be advised of details in due course.

ASX: PDI

This announcement is authorised for release by the Board.

For further information visit our website at www.predictivediscovery.com or contact:

IAN HOBSON

Company Secretary Phone: +8 9388 8290

Email: ian.hobson@predictivediscovery.com